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Official food control at the slaughterhouse stage is 
one of the key elements in ensuring food safety and 

consumer protection. Veterinarians are responsible for 
carrying out these checks. One of the activities carried 
out by veterinarians is the evaluation of information 
contained in the Food Chain Information document 
(FCI). Official veterinarians are obliged to take into 
account the FCI when making a decision regarding the 
meat. FCI also may be used to determine inspection 
procedures for animals and groups of animals. These 
decisions grounded on collection and analysis of data. 
FCI is provided by livestock suppliers and consist of 
information on animal’s health and animal’s welfare 
status. The action following meat inspection is Collection 
and Communication of Inspection Results (CCIR). Quality 
data provided by official veterinarians through CCIR 
supports animal health, animal welfare and food safety 
as well as environmental protection and sustainability. 
Authors performed survey on official veterinarians, who 
were taking part in post-graduate specialization studies 
in food hygiene, to determine official veterinarians’ 
feedback rating on the usefulness and functioning of the 
FCI and CCIR. During the study interview techniques were 
used to investigate the experience and attitude in the 
group of 100 official veterinarians. The survey has shown 
mediocre or poor functioning of the FCI and CCIR in Poland. 

None of veterinarians rated the current arrangements 
positively. Majority of respondents indicated unreliability 
of information provided by livestock suppliers. According 
to the respondents FCI have no influence on decisions 
about meat and inspection procedures. Although there 
is a formal system compliant with the requirements of 
the law, current situation do not facilitate the ability to 
share and use food chain information up and down the 
food chain. Taking the above into consideration, today’s 
functioning of the FCI/CCIR system in Poland seems 
unsatisfactory. Official veterinarians should perform their 
responsibilities in accordance with the ethics principles 
relating to the veterinary profession. Ethical principles 
oblige them to act with competence and professionalism 
and in best interest of society.
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Figure: Opinion of Polish official veterinarians on func-
tioning of FCI and CCIR system in slaughter houses
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